Westwood Board of Library Trustees
June 14, 2021
Remote Video Meeting
Westwood, MA  7:00pm

Chairman Fitzgerald called the meeting to order at approximately 7:06pm.
The remote meeting was video recorded by Westwood Media Center.
https://www.youtube.com/results?search_query=westwood+media+center.

In Attendance via Remote Participation:
Library Trustees: Paul Fitzgerald, Mary Beth Persons, Mary Masi-Phelps, Jessica Cole, Maureen VonEuw & Maria Ryan.
Library Staff: Elizabeth McGovern, Suzie Canale & Claire Connors.
Town Staff:  Christopher Coleman & Joan Courtney Murray

Approval of Minutes:
A motion was made/seconded (Masi-Phelps/VonEuw) to accept the minutes from May 10, 2021 as presented, The Library Trustees voted in favor (6-0) via roll call vote.

A motion was made/seconded (VonEuw/Persons) to accept the minutes from May 20, 2021 as presented, The Library Trustees voted in favor (6-0) via roll call vote.

Holiday Schedule:
Mr. Coleman and Ms. Courtney Murray were present to discuss Town policy on state holidays. For 2021 there is no official holiday on June 19th in Westwood, but Gov. Baker has declared it a state holiday.  For declaring holidays in Town there is a local process.  The Town needs to get approval from the Personnel Board and the Select Board. Ms. Courtney Murray explained the personnel policy that if a holiday falls on a Sunday it is celebrated on the following Monday and if it falls on a Saturday it is celebrated on a Saturday.

Board and Staff Comments:
The Library Trustees do not have the authority to declare holidays.
Westwood is in line with the state.
There are 11 Holidays in Westwood.
Does it matter that the Library Staff is not included in the collective bargaining?  Mr. Coleman:  They are included in the Personnel policies.  Official Town observed Holidays are:  New Years Day, Martin Luther King, Presidents Day, Patriots Day, Memorial Day, Independence Day, Labor Day, Columbus Day, Veterans Day, Thanksgiving & Christmas.
For holidays on Saturday, what is the Town policy, or is it discussed as needed?  Mr. Coleman: It is discussed with the personnel Board if a Holiday is on a Sunday, ie July 4th.
Juneteenth is not a Holiday in Westwood.  Mr. Coleman:  There has not been a discussion with the Town Personnel Board or the Select Board. There is a lot of confusion throughout the Commonwealth.
Signed into law last July. When will the conversations happen?  Mr. Coleman: The conversations have already begun and are starting negotiations with collective bargaining groups.
When do we set the Holiday schedule?  Ms. McGovern: Usually in November.
Looking to put some programs together for Juneteenth. There is a great display at the Library, and we will observe Juneteenth, but the Library will be open.


Director’s Report:   
Happy to have a temporary chiller, Town and Facilities worked quickly to fix the problem.  Curbside Pick up is still popular and Story time outside is very successful with a waiting list. The Children's Dept visited all the schools and classes virtually.   Ms. McGovern, Ms. Pasquarello and Felicia  presented at the Massachusetts Libraries Annual Conference in May, it was Virtual and they did a presentation on how readers' advisories changed in the post-pandemic world. 
Comments:
Great progress with Wentworth Hall.
Friends of the Library have reached out to collaborate on sponsoring an opening celebration. Any idea what is planned?  Ms. McGovern:  No, they want to sponsor it,  balloons, cake.  Nothing particular in mind, they just reached out.
21st Century would like to be included in the opening celebration too.
How would we as Trustees know about the chiller?  Mr. Fitzgerald:  Difficult because of Open Meeting Law.  They reached out to Mr. Fitzgerald and Mr. Coleman, Ms. McGovern was on vacation. In the future, Lizzie will reach out with a heads up.

Staffing Update: 
Suzie Canale was present to discuss her excitement to move toward Adult programming.  The vision is it's a beautiful space, color, and communal socialization.  Been there about a month.  She started Adult Summer Reading:  Between the Covers and designed baskets.  Ms. Canale also wrote a LSDA Grant:  Dig In, all about gardening, and she is in charge of the Children's Garden.

Library – COVID19 Update:
Ms. Courtney Murray was present with a Covid19 update.  Gov. Baker lifted the restrictions. Buildings in Town have been reopened.  Employees that are fully vaccinated are no longer required to wear a face covering, but can wear one if they wish.  Employees that are not fully vaccinated are encouraged to wear face coverings.  Signs are posted at all buildings in Town.  No more contact tracing anymore.  Plexiglass barriers will remain and sanitizing stations will remain too.  Buildings are sanitized, but not multiple times a day.

Comments:
Concern with the teens not being vaccinated.  Ms. McGovern:  No restrictions, and we are following Gov. Baker's guidelines. The kids have not been a concern yet.  Do not have restrictions for the teens.

Wentworth Hall / Islington Branch Library: – 
Claire Connors was present and gave an update.  Wentworth Hall is pretty much ready to go.  Furniture has not been ordered yet, there is a 13 week lead time, and waiting for the go ahead to order from The Town.  Hoping to have a walk through next Monday and it is starting to get painted.  A lot of great pieces were kept from the Branch.  There has been no decision on the signs yet.  It will be a great opening and it is going to be nice, but different.  

Comments:
Are you talking about the outside sign?  Ms. Connors:  Yes, We have the old signs, we can have it renovated.  No plan yet with signage from the Town.
Is Y&FS a different entrance?  Ms. Connors:  One entrance is just the Library, and one is a hallway that Y&FS and the Branch can use, by the parking lot.
Who is making the decisions about the signs?  Ms. Connors:  Not sure.
What will the sign say? Will we renovate the sign?
Claire will ask about the signage again.  Let us know if the Trustees need to get involved.
Meaning in the sign, but if it is not practical to rehabilitate.  Keep the style to honor it and maybe start fresh.
Will probably want to match with Y&FS’s sign.
Islington Branch Library vs. Wentworth Hall.  It is important to the Trustees.

Friends of the Westwood Public Library Update:
Ms. VonEuw reported on the annual meeting, virtually with a lot of participation.  Next meeting is on September 13th.  Election of officers remained the same.

21st Century Fund Update: 
Ms. Masi-Phelps was present to discuss an update.  The Fund awarded a grant to someone in a Masters program.  Ms. McGovern briefed the Fund on a Technology Grant request for the Branch library.  The Fund wants to contribute to the Branch.  Request to make some technology upgrade.  
The Fund also discussed the Poet Laurent and wants to fund it and invest $500/year.  It might make sense to see if another organization is interested in sponsoring it too.  Ms. McGovern thinks it will be a big task organized by the Library.

Comments:
Westwood Cultural Council is a possibility.  Would need to write a Grant.  The council is very interested in funding for the schools, library and Senior Center.  
Ensure the Town Poet Laurent will have some kind of structure, there will need to be process.
Fundraising for the Trustees always considering different ways.  Events, Brick programs.  An idea is a private event, a pre opening with invitations, see the new building and space and ask for a donation and would need to provide something else.  Need to follow up with the Town and make it available to everyone. Pre-opening, evening event.
For the Main Library, Did we have a soft opening?  
Was there a nighttime event for donors?  Ms. Persons: There was an event done together with the Friends.

Trustee Meeting Schedule 2021-2022:
Ms. McGovern put together a meeting schedule.
A Motion made/seconded (Masi-Phelps/VonEuw) to approve the 2021-2022 meeting schedule, The Library Trustees voted in favor (6-0) via roll call vote.
We will not meet in July and August.

Approval of Acceptances and Expenditures:
Mr. Fitzgerald asked for a motion and a motion was made/seconded 
(Ryan/Persons), The Library Trustees voted in favor (6-0) via roll call vote.

New Business:
We have started the progress for the Strategic Planning.  Ms. Masi-Phelps is spearheading it, and spoke to Ms. McGovern on the progress.  Ms. McGovern got some great advice on what the process should be.  She wants to pursue the facility’s route by getting some names and starting a process.  In the fall gather data, write it over the winter and have it for the spring.  With Mary and Maureen.  Suggested a review of our current policies on programming and library use.  Important to keep our policy reflective of the times.

Handouts:
Agenda, Minutes 5/10/2021 & 5/20/2021, Library Director’s Report, Departmental Expenditure Report, Trustees Accept and Expend Reports, May 2021 Monthly Stats, Summer Reading Grades 4-5, Summer Reading visits & Trustees 2021-2022 Meeting Schedule

Next Meeting:
Monday September 13, 2021 at Westwood Public Library, 660 High Street.

Adjournment:
At 8:42 pm a motion made/seconded (Persons/Masi-Phelps) to adjourn, The Library Trustees voted in favor (6-0) via roll call vote.

Respectfully Submitted:
Jessica Cole
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